
 

Dear NKN School Board, 
 
I am proposing to take a group of 5-12 Track and Field Athletes, ranging in grade from 
in-coming Freshman to in-coming Seniors, to the Ironwood Throws Camp in Coeur 
d'Alene Idaho during the week of July 8-13. The Ironwood Throws Camp is recognized 
as the best in the Nation with world-class coaching and a line of successful attendees 
ranging from State Champions to Olympians.  
 
To attend we will be taking a District or First-Student Van or Bussette, depending on the 
number of student-athletes interested. I will be attending as a "Watch-Only" coach, 
while the ratio of coaches to student-athletes at the camp will be about 1-5. Students 
will be staying in dorms at North Idaho College where, "Male and female athletes will be 
housed on separate, well-chaperoned floors in the residence hall." 
 
Funding will be provided through the NKN Track Club Fund as well as pre-arranged 
donations.  
 
This is a great opportunity to build interest in throwing at NKN and to utilize the quality 
facilities that we now have available. 
 
 
 
James Billstine 
English Teacher, Head Track Coach 
 






